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Administrative Review  
 
Date:   November 27, 2020 

To:   Jason Plourde, Chair - Zoning Board of Adjustment 

From:  Lincoln Daley, Community Development Director 

Subject:  Case #2020-29: Rich Manney and Hammond Road, LLC for the property located at 15 Stoneyard 
Drive, Milford Tax Map 43, Lot 69-1 – Variance Application  

The applicant is before the Board of Adjustment seeking a VARIANCE from the Milford Zoning Ordinance, 
Article VII, Sections 7.06.8.D to exceed the maximum allowable 120 square foot area for wall signage on the 
recently constructed commercial building located in the Commercial Zoning District.  In reviewing the files for this 
property, I offer the following comments: 

1. Existing Conditions: 

a. The subject property is approximately 5.03 acres and is partially developed. The property contains the 
Adam Vaillancourt Roofing Company operations.  

b. Access and egress to the property is from Stoneyard Drive (Private Road) with inaccessible frontage on 
Route 101. 

c. The subject property contains one 72” x 192” (96 square foot) wall sign location on the southwest section 
of the commercial building. 

d. The subject property lies within the Commercial ‘C’ Zoning district and is situated among the established 
South Street, Nathaniel Drive, Stoneyard Drive commercial corridor. .  

2. The proposal calls for adding a duplicate 72” x 192” (96 square foot) sign on the south side of the building 
facing Route 101.  The additional wall signage will result in a total area of 192 square feet where 120 square 
feet is permitted in the Commercial Zoning District. 

3. Pursuant to Section Sections 7.06.8.D, wall signage storefronts in excess of 250 feet from the property Line 
with main point of access of abutting street is 120 square feet in the Commercial Zoning District.  As such, the 
proposed additional 96 square feet of wall signage will exceed the maximum area allowed and require a  
Variance.  

4. As part of the Board deliberation, the applicant should be prepared to discuss the following: 

a. Reasons, rationale, and alternatives considered for location of the proposed addition.  

b. Impact to abutting properties and possible visual mitigation. 
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